

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, May 3, 2022                  


CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
The May 3, 2022 meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 7:00 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present: Coutts, Ehrhardt and Mueller.  Also present for the Township was Solicitor Henry and Administrator Rose.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the               April 19, 2022, meeting were approved.  Bills in the amount of $5,265.27 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $343,564.25 were reported with a list of each on file.

PUBLIC:

WALLENPAUPACK GORGE TRAIL:

Grant Genzlinger was in attendance following up on some documents that need Board approval for the grant submission for the Wallenpaupack Gorge Trail.  

RESOLUTION NO. 05-03-2022

On a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried Resolution 05-03-2022 was adopted.  The resolution states the township agrees to the submission of a grant application for the Gorge Trail project and appoints Kenneth Coutts and Jo-Ann Rose as the Township Officials to execute all documents between the Board and DCED.

ENCROACHMENT AGREEMENT:

Mr. Genzlinger also ask that the Encroachment Agreement be executed by the Supervisors for submission to PPL Electric Utilities Corporation for execution.  Solicitor Henry had reviewed the agreement and suggested a few modifications be made to it before signing.  On a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried the Encroachment Agreement was approved subject to the changes Solicitor Henry recommended.

SOLICITOR’S REPORT:

Solicitor Henry advised the Board he had two combination deeds that will require additional language before they can be approved by them.  He will address it with the attorneys that submitted the proposed deeds and be prepared to act on it at the next meeting.

CASTILLO ZONING VIOLATION:
Mrs. Rose asked Solicitor Henry what she should do concerning the ongoing zoning violation of William Castillo on Shiny Mt. Road.  The matter had been to Magistrate Schmalzle’s and a fine was imposed of $500.00 plus costs.  Mr. Castillo has sent a check now payable to Palmyra Township but that does not cure the violation.  Solicitor Henry advised sending the check back and asked Zoning Officer Mengoni to begin a new action.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  The Board at 7:30 PM went to Executive Session.
The Board reconvened their regular meeting at 7:40 PM and took up the matter of retaining the services of GHD as alternate engineers for the township.  On a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller and unanimously carried GHD were appointed alternate engineers for the township.  There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.
CORRESPONDENCE:
04-19-2022

Thomas F. Farley, Esq.



Run to the Mountains
04-25-2022

Michael Bisignani




Engineer prospects

04-25-2022

Barbara Lynch





Deer Haven plant

04-26-2022

Loaves and Fishes




Thank you

04-27-2022

Wallenpaupack School District


Thank you   

04-29-2022

Zoning Officer Mengoni



STR violation
04-27-2022

Commissioners of Pike County


EMS distribution

